
 

Green Forest Alternative Education  

Parent Information Goals and Guidelines 
     It is the intention of the Green Forest High School Alternative Education 7-12th Program to be developmental, transitional 
and not a permanent placement for students.  Students in the AE classroom will be provided support through guidance, 
with the counselor and/or School Based Mental Health Program; and academic support provided by highly qualified, 
licensed teacher(s) based on identified need(s).  In order to serve students effectively and achieve the best environment for 
students, no more than15 students will be served in the AE classroom.  Student-teacher ratios in the AE classroom will be 
monitored by the building principal in order to maintain effectiveness.   
     An exit meeting will be held prior to a student’s eligibility date to return to traditional school.  The Alternative Education 
teacher, counselor, and principal will constitute a review team.  A student must meet the minimum criteria in each of the 
three areas listed below to be eligible to return to the traditional school.  If the student meets the exit criteria, the 
recommendation will be to return to his/her home school.  Failure to meet goals/criteria could result in  1) extending a 
student’s stay for an additional grading period;  2) dismissal from the Alternative Education;  and/or 3) referral to the Family 
in Needs (FINS) court program.  Based on the AE Exit Committee recommendation, a student may be removed from the AE 
classroom if the AE Program is not meeting a student’s needs 
     The following information will be available for the review team to consider.  School Attendance- Regular and punctual 
attendance is crucial to the success of the student’s completion the Green Forest School District AE Program.  Students 
must be in attendance 90% of the days that they are assigned to AE.  Behavior- Student must make progress toward 
meeting behavioral goals as stated on their behavioral plan. Grade- Academic performance is a key component of student’s 
individual plan. Students must exhibit academic progress and should be passing a majority of their subject areas to be 
recommended back to traditional school.  Upon approval for student re-entering the traditional school or removal from the 
Alternative  Education Program, a meeting will be held with the AE teacher, student’s regular education teachers, parent(s) 
and student to discuss exit criteria findings.  
     Students will not be placed in the AE classroom for disciplinary reasons or for punishment.  Students will be placed 
according to their emotional, social and academic need.  A licensed teacher will serve as the AE teacher and will monitor 
progress and assist with the student’s transition back to the regular classroom.  Continuous monitoring and assistance will 
be provided so that the student transitions effectively and successfully back to the regular classroom from the AE 
classroom. 
     The AE placement criteria will be based on teacher, principal and counselor recommendation; as well as the Alternative 
Education Placement Team (AEPT) findings, which include identification of at least two of the following characteristics:  

 Disruptive behavior; 
 Personal or family problems/situations; 
 Mental/physical health problems; 
 Frequent relocation of residency; 

 Inadequate emotional support; 

 Pregnancy; 

 Drop out from school 

 Abuse:  physical, mental or sexual 

 Homelessness 

 Single parenting 

 Ongoing, persistent lack of attaining proficiency levels in literacy or mathematics.  
     The academic curriculum of the AE classroom will be consistent with state required classroom instruction, including 
math, science, social studies and language arts.  The instruction in the AE classroom will be aligned with the regular 
classroom instruction.  Students in AE will have access to technology and technology instruction will be incorporated into 
the student’s learning; however, technology will be supplemental to the student’s academic program.   


